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         Check the appropriate box below if the Form 8-K filing is intended to
simultaneously satisfy the filing obligation of the registration under any of
the following provisions (see General Instruction A.2. below):

     |_|  Written  communications  pursuant to Rule 425 under the Securities Act
          (17 CFR 230.425)

     |_|  Soliciting material pursuant to Rule 14a-12 under the Exchange Act (17
          CFR 240.14a-12)

     |_|  Pre-commencement  communications  pursuant to Rule 14d-2(b)  under the
          Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.14d-2(b))

     |_|  Pre-commencement  communications  pursuant to Rule 13e-4(c)  under the
          Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.13e-4(c))

This 8-K/A amends the 8-K previously filed on December 12, 2011 to disclose a
change in our anticipated closing date of the agreement to acquire Avontrust
Global Pte. Ltd.

This Form 8-K/A and other reports filed by Empire Global Corp. from time to time
with the Securities and Exchange Commission (collectively the "Filings") contain
forward looking statements and information that are based upon beliefs of, and
information currently available to, our management as well as estimates and
assumptions made by our management. When used in  the Filings the words
"anticipate", "believe", "estimate", "expect", "future", "intend", "plan" or the
negative of these terms and similar expressions as they relate to us or our
management identify forward looking statements. Such statements reflect our
current view with respect to future events and are subject to risks,
uncertainties, assumptions and other factors relating to our industry,
operations and results of operations and any businesses that we may acquire.
Should one or more of these risks or uncertainties materialize, or should the
underlying assumptions prove incorrect, actual results may differ significantly
from those anticipated, believed, estimated, expected, intended or planned.

ITEM 1.01 ENTRY INTO A MATERIAL DEFINITIVE AGREEMENT.

     On December 9, 2011, Empire Global Corp. (the "Company") entered into a
Stock Purchase and Share Exchange Agreement (the "Agreement") with Avontrust
Global Pte. Ltd. a Singapore company ("AVT") with its head office and operations
in Singapore and current AVT Shareholders. When the transaction is closed, AVT



will become a wholly-owned subsidiary of Empire Global Corp.

     Pursuant to the Agreement the Company and AVT have mutually agreed to
extend the closing date until March 6, 2012 to allow additional time to prepare
and file required financial reports. The closing may be further extended by
mutual consent of both parties if required or may be closed before March 6, 2012
if all conditions have been met or waived by both parties.

                                   SIGNATURES

     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as
amended, the Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf
by the undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

DATED:  January 26, 2011.                EMPIRE GLOBAL CORP.
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